copy-156610

Ottawa, 25th April, 1922.

Dear Sir.

Replying to your letter of the 24th instant, in regard to the claim of the Pottawatamie Indians, I may say that no reply has yet been received from His Majesty's Ambassador at Washington in the matter and steps are being taken with the object of expediting such reply.

Yours very truly.

W.H. Walker.

Assistant Under-Secretary of State

for External Affairs.

The Deputy Superintendent General of Indian Affairs.
Ottawa.

Indian Affairs. (RG 10, Volume 2789, File 156,610, pt. 2)